## **Quasset School Advisory Committee Meeting**

## Wednesday, January 17, 2024

## Selectman's Office

4:00 p.m.

Present - Myra Pratte, Mike Blanchflower, Greg Kline, Kate MacDonald, Kira Litschauer, Explained that she now has a huge list of possible grants and lene Wheeler and Anthony Gronski who came in little late.

Call to Order - By Myra Pratte at 4pm. The minutes from November will be approved in March.

Correspondence – We received a Thank you note from the  $2^{nd}$  grades thanking us for all the help we gave them last year.

Roof Update - Mike Blanchflower has the materials and will wait for warmer weather to do this.

**Key Update** – Myra took the key to Michael Saari and he will tell us the cost when he finishesT two keys. They need to be able to fit in the lock box we will be buying. We need the keys by March so the window can be repaired before the second graders use the building.

**Grant Update** – Kyra now has a huge list of possible grants and she will be looking at them and sending out for more info on the ones she thinks will be appropriate.

Rock/Barrier Update — Greg said that it has been approved by the Town for the Highway Department to set up 6x6 posts with iron chains attached about 2 feet off the road. The product will be here in about 10 weeks. It has been paid for by our Highway department. Greg will get more information from the Highway department as to a 4 foot access to the front door and where there should be access for emergency vehicles.

**Walktober Information** – Irene volunteered to get the date to the calendar for our fall Walktober event. Greg mentioned an open house. We do this during Walktober. He also thought we should do an article for Yankee Magazine about the Quasset School and get our open dates on their website.

Second Grade Update/Visitation – The second grades will be using the school in May again this year. They have to find funding for their baskets, perhaps Judy Nilan fund, and funding for Gail White and and for other essentials. They may also ask the Woodstock Education foundation for help. They also need hand to help make the baskets and hope several mothers could help. We will have an update in March on the progress of the second grades.

**New Business** – Myra is going to do a DAR (Daughters of the American Revolution) presentation in the Quasset School on the Third Thursday of April at 1 pm.

Next meeting March 20th at 4 pm. Motion to adjourn by Kate and Mike.

Respectfully submitted,

Irene Wheeler, Secretary